Office of the Fire Chief

624 South Chester Street
Little Rock, AR 72201-3904
(501)918-3700

Fax (501) 918-3734

December 21, 2015

Mr. Jason Bolden
105 South Pine Street

Little Rock, Arkansas 72205

Re: Alexander Apartments 6310 Colonel Glenn Road

Mr.Bolden

On December 16, 2015 members of my staff assisted by Building Code inspectors of the Housing and
Neighborhood Programs Department conducted fire and life safety code inspection of the above mention
property in accordance with the 2012 International Property Maintenance Code and the 2012 Arkansas
Fire Prevention Code. Numerous violations were discovered that cause a dire concern for the life safety
of the occupants. Exposed wiring, evidence of raw sewage, absent and non-working smoke alarms,
appearance of mold, carcass of a cat, water settling on the roof, plumbing and mechanical issues were all
discovered during this inspection. Life safety is of utmost importance as it provides strategies to protect
our citizenry and minimize the effects of fire and related hazards. Your facility is far from accomplishing
the most basic safeguards against fire or other hazards and therefore as the Fire Chief I'm ordering this
complex to cease operations until such time as all buildings are in compliance with the 2012 versions of
the Arkansas Building and Fire Codes. All tenants have until Monday December 28, 2015 at 5:00 pm to
vacate the property. You will be provided with a detail list of violations that must be complied with before
re-occupying any buildings on the property. This order includes all buildings and operations conducted on
the property. By close of business Monday December 28, 2015 all utilities will be disconnected.
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